
Treasury Department Ends the myRA
Program
The myRA certainly wasn’t around very long. On July 28, the Treasury Department
announced that this government-sponsored retirement savings account – the
brainchild of the Obama administration – is being phased out after an assessment.
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The myRA certainly wasn’t around very long. On July 28, the Treasury Department
announced that this government-sponsored retirement savings account – the
brainchild of the Obama administration – is being phased out after an assessment.
The myRa was of�cially launched in 2015, so it lasted less than two years.

Hoping to appeal to middle-to-lower income people, the myRA was designed to
resemble the Roth IRA. It had the same contribution limits as Roths — $5,500 for
2017 and $56,500 if age 50 or over – and the ability to make contribution was subject
to the same income restrictions. One major advantage of myRAs was that you could
open an account with just $25 and make contributions for as little as $5. Typically,
you have to ante up $1,000 to start a Roth.
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As with Roth IRAs, there was no current tax on earnings within a myRA. What’s
more, you could withdraw the money at any time you wanted, for any purpose. But
just like a Roth, distributions of earnings made before age 59 ½ were taxable, plus a
10% penalty was tacked onto the tax bill.

The myRA offered just one investment option pegged to the Government Securities
Fund (G Fund) in the Thrift Savings Plan (TSP), a savings account used by federal
government employees. Once your account reached a balance of $15,000, you were
supposed to roll over the funds into a private-sector Roth IRA.

Because the program has been slow to catch on and demand has remained low, the
Treasury Department will be closing down the myRA program over the next few
months. Taxpayers have paid nearly $70 million to manage the program since 2014
and the Treasury now claims that the cost to taxpayers can’t be justi�ed.

Accordingly, the myRA program is no longer accepting new enrollments. However,
existing accounts will remain open and accessible until further notice. In other
words, you can still make deposits if you want to, for the time being.

The Treasury says that participants in the myRA program will be formally noti�ed
soon about the changes. This will include information on how to move myRA funds
to a Roth IRA. Participants will be contacted about the next steps and relevant
deadlines will be provided for the transfer or closure of their accounts.

For more information, the Treasury is encouraging participants to visit
www.myRA.gov. Log into your account to make sure your personal information is
complete and up-to-date. Also, you may update your information by contacting
customer service.
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